VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  
September 14, 2010

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the library. Members present were:  Teacher representatives:  Mrs. Kim Wood and Mr. Jeremy Lundy. Parent Representatives:  Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher and Mrs. Christie Perez. Classified Representative: Mrs. Cathy Bruce. Principal/Chairperson: Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.08) 
 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the August 24, 2010 SBDM Minutes. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.09) 
REPORTS

August Budget – The council reviewed the June and July budget. Mr. Lundy made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Perez seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.10) 
Hiring – Mr. Dennis reported that Mrs. Lisa McNair was hired as an Instructional Assistant.  Mrs. Christie Perez was hired as a Title I Assistant. Mr. Wood made a motion to approve the hires. Mr. Lundy seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (11.11)
Student Achievement – Students completed the MAP testing. The data from the test is used to know the instructional strength and needs of students. Instructional assistants are working with students. Nine of our students scored at the high school level and Mrs. Custis, our math coach, will be working with them with the APEX Learning program. We should get our test scores soon. Our students will be doing the common assessments learning checks once a quarter. The district will also have a common assessment for students after the October break.
Committee Reports – The council reviewed the committee reports. 

Vice Chairperson – The SBDM Council needs to elect a vice chairperson for the council in case Mr. Dennis is absent or cannot make it to a meeting. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to elect Mrs. Wood. Mr. Lundy seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.12)

Parent Representative on SBDM Council – Mrs. Atcher volunteered to be our parent representative for the council on Mrs. Johnston’s parent advisory board.
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held in October at 3:00 p.m. in the school library.

AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the October meeting will include test score results, updated PPA budget, September budget report, updated CSIP, and the election results for our new parent on the SBDM Council.

ADJOURN

Mr. Lundy made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:25 p.m. Mrs. Perez seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (11.13)
